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process. 

Calculation of 

utilisation 
⚫ 

We strongly recommend that the AER takes steps to drive greater consistency in 

the reporting of data in the RIO workbooks that are used to calculate utilisation. In 

its 2023 Network Performance Report, the AER states that utilisation is based on: 

• Non-coincident summated raw system annual maximum demand from EB 

RIN table 3.4.3.3 – Annual system maximum demand characteristics as 

the zone substation level – MVA measure; divided by 

• Zone substation transformer capacity from EB RIN table 3.5.2.2. 

Under the current and draft RIO instructions, there is significant scope for 

differences in how electricity distributors provide information on these inputs into 

calculating utilisation. For example, the reporting of zone substation transformer 

capacity allows electricity distributors to apply different de-rating factors with the 

result that utilisation could be higher (or lower) depending on high level 

assumptions that some electricity distributors appear to be applying (see Appendix 

B). We recommend tighter language in the RIO instructions and AER guidance on 

the application of de-rating factors and other adjustments that could be having a 

material impact on the utilisation reported in the annual benchmarking report.  

Stratification 

of repex 

model data 
⚫ 

Our comments in the Operational Inputs (data category 02) template draw 

attention to issues with the level of data stratification of repex model inputs. 

Appendix C to this submission provides a case study on how an insufficient level 

of stratification in RIN/RIO data used for the repex model can present issues. 

Exemptions to 

assurance 

requirements 
⚫ 

We support the AER’s exemptions to audit or review requirements as outlined in 

clause 6.4 of Draft Order. These include the exemptions given to the workbooks 

outlined in clause 6.4.4. 
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chosen as the average derating for three or four 

cables in parallel’.3 In comparison, Ausgrid does not 

presently apply any de-rating factor for the thermal 

capacity of exit feeders, meaning that our zone 

substation transformer capacity is higher (resulting in 

poorer benchmarking performance unrelated to 

productivity). 

 

 
3  Endeavour Energy, Economic Benchmarking: Basis of Preparation, 30 October 2021, p. 44 (link here)  






